Memorandum of Understanding

Bachelor of Arts in Social Work, Master of Social Work
College of Health and Human Services
July 2013
This Memorandum of Understanding outlines the consensus reached by the School of Social Work, the College of Health and Human Services, and the Division of Academic Affairs, based on the recently conducted program review for the BA in Social Work and the MSW.  It describes the goals to be achieved, and the actions to be undertaken by all parties to this MOU to achieve these goals, during the next program review cycle.  Progress toward goals is to be addressed in the annual report.

Both the BA and MSW are accredited by the Council on Social Work Education. The School of Social Work was most recently re-accredited in 2009, for a period of 8years.
Demand is high for both degrees and for social work professionals in the state of California. The School of Social Work has responded to the need for MSW-prepared professionals from underrepresented groups by establishing distance education sites in regions of the state where publically-offered MSW programs are not available.
Few issues or concerns were identified in the course of the program review. At the time of the review, the faculty had set a goal of transitioning from a learning outcomes approach to student learning assessment to the competency-based assessment required by CSWE. The faculty now has such a plan in place. 
One issue raised by PARC was the large class size and high SFR (student-faculty ratio) in the graduate program in comparison to other graduate programs on campus and in respect to generally expected norms for graduate instruction. The issue of faculty retirements and concurrent reduction of tenure density was also noted.
It is therefore agreed that:

1. The School of Social Work will continue to implement its new, competency-based assessment plan and will use the results for program and pedagogical refinement.
2. The School of Social Work will work with the college to analyze class size and SFR in the MSW program to seek the optimal class size for the program’s learning goals. 
3. As budget allows, the college will work with the School of Social Work to faculty hiring needs in priority areas.
4. The School of Social Work will submit an annual update on the above agreed-to activities, due June 1 of each academic year.
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